
To the Public Health and Welfare Committee,  
 
Please support SB6. As stated in the Nuremberg code, no one should be forced, coerced, 
mandated, required to undergo any medical procedure without full, informed consent.  
 
We saw first hand what happens when unelected officials declare an emergency then push 
experimental vaccines, mask mandates, lockdowns, and business closures. The result was 
economic disaster except for the pharmaceutical corporations which profited in the 
billions. 
 
As it turned out, many of these experts lied. Dr. Brix admitted lying to keep her job. Our 
own Dr. Norman manipulated charts to keep mask mandates. We are still being told these 
experimental EUA procedures are safe and effective while the CEO admitted they were 
never tested for transmission or deaths and are denying myocarditis is a side effect. A 
lawsuit forced the FDA to release the data they used to authorize the EUA mrna Covid 
vaccines after they wanted to wait 75 years before releasing it. Children who were at no 
risk for Covid are now having heart attacks and other side effects after they approved 
mRNA Covid vaccines for children six months and up.  
Treatments that actually worked for treating the virus were suppressed.  
 
Under the EUA, per PREP Act, the manufacturers are granted immunity from liability but 
once they’re put onto the childhood vaccine schedule, this immunity is continued (thanks 
to the National Childhood Vaccine Injury Act of 1986).  
 
Unfortunately, our unelected agencies are allowed to receive donations from the 
corporations that gain financially from these procedures. The CDC not only accepts 
corporate donations from their foundation but also buys and sells vaccines and even holds 
patents on some of them. It is also not right that politicians are allowed to accept 
contributions from pharmaceutical corporations. All of these factors and other Covid 
financial incentives have compromised our government and healthcare.  
 
At least if there were some restrictions put on unelected officials, we citizens would be able 
to have some input and there would be more accountability coming  from those affected by 
these decisions who elect their representatives.  
 
Much more could be done to protect citizens from unnecessary restrictions but SB6 is a 
step in the right direction.  
 
Thank you,  
 
Shari Hobbs 
Bel Aire, KS 
 


